TO : The President Kennel Council by State:

 
•          WA - Ann Rushby  president@cawa.asn.au
 
•          Qld - Barry Vickers  b.vickers@uqconnect.net
 
•          Tas - David Sales    saylz@aapt.net.au
 
•          ACT - Simon Mills    administrator@dogsact.org.au
 
•          NSW - Frank Pieterse dwyffl9@iinet.net.au
 
•          VIC - Peter Frost   frosty@camhigh.vic.edu.au
 
•          SA - John Carter        azel@aapt.net.au
 
•          NT Graham Doyle  dogznorth@bigpond.com
 
I have recently read the Bateson Report and am in agreement with it’s findings and recommendations. Despite the efforts made to date by some responsible breeders of pedigree dogs in combating inherited disorders there is still much to be done to ensure these standards are applied to the breeding of all dogs.  

I urge you to embrace its recommendations (below) so that Australia can take a leadership role in breeding healthy happy dogs. 

· An urgent need for the creation of a computer-based system for the collection of anonymised diagnoses from veterinary surgeries to provide prevalence data for each breed.

· New regulations on breeding and sales of dogs and much better enforcement of good welfare on licensed dog-breeding premises.

· Accredited Breeder Scheme setting out requirements with regard to pre-mating health tests, purchasers being able to view a puppy with its mother, all puppies micro-chipped before sale etc.

· Compulsory micro-chipping of all puppies and a duty of care on all breeders to have regard to the health and welfare of both the parents and the offspring of a mating. 

· An independent non-statutory Council to develop breeding strategies which address issues of inherited disease, extreme conformation and inbreeding

· A new publicity and education campaign to inform the public on how to maximize their chances of purchasing a physically and mentally sound puppy. 

